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Dear Praying Friends,
The 19-year-old deaf girl exclaimed in understanding, “Oh. Oh! Oh!” That was all she could say when I 
showed—in signs—how that Christ was a substitute for our punishment by dying on the cross, even though
He was innocent of sin and we were guilty. Her sudden, and vocal, understanding was at the end of the 
10th message I preached at camp in Arizona a couple of weeks ago. This girl, along with a 14-year-old deaf 
boy, had traveled many hours on buses and trains from California to hear the Gospel presented in their 
native language: American Sign Language. When the light of their understanding turned on, it was moving
to see how excited they got.

We had several other deaf teens and adults with us that week. The rest of
the crowd was already saved and had been actively praying for the
salvation of these two teens. Everyone else in the room was as thrilled as I
was to see their response to a clear presentation of the Gospel.

That was the last week of my four weeks at deaf camp this summer. I was
at West Branch that week but had spent the previous weeks of camp at the
Bill Rice Ranch in Murfreesboro, Tennessee. West Branch is their camp in
Williams, Arizona.

In the five weeks of deaf camp (4 in Tennessee and 1 in Arizona), we saw
17 young people come to know the Lord as their Savior! As I mentioned in
my last letter, being part of camp ministry is such a blessing. I travel to
churches today and regularly meet people who I met when they were teens coming to camp. It encourages 
me greatly in the ministry.

While I have spent at least part of 16 summers at the Bill Rice Ranch, I realize there are many other good 
camps. Let me encourage you to take advantage of sending your kids to camp or going to an adult retreat 
at a camp that can minister to you as an individual, couple, or family. And, would you consider working at 
a camp? There are many that could benefit from you volunteering a week or a summer to help them in 
some tangible way.

Training School
We had a wonderful training school with our missionaries in June. Three families attended with the 
intention of making application to be missionaries with us. We also had several veteran missionaries who 
took the time to fellowship with us and share things they have learned from the field that are beneficial to 
our younger missionaries and missionary applicants.

Upcoming Schedule
We will be home quite a bit the next two months. That allows us to catch up on some projects around the 
office and at home. Pray that God will give us wisdom in completing what we can and clarity to realize that
some things we may have intended to do may not need to be done now, or at all.

Thank you for your continued prayers and financial support. We are able to do our ministry because of 
you.

David and Stephanie Peach
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